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Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
This week, I have enjoyed hearing Year 1 and 2 practise for their Christmas Play in the hall. The singing is 
sounding fantastic and the children are really getting to grips with their parts on stage. The staff are working 
ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ōǳǎȅ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴ 
lines at home ς thank you! We look forward to welcoming families into school on Wednesday 11th December 
to see the performance.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Mr Ray 
 
Dates for your diary 
 

When Who What 
Monday 2nd December Year 5 Trip to Warwick University Planetarium  

Friday 6th December Year 5 Victorian Day (in school) ï dress up 

Friday 6th December Reception EYFS Christmas Parent Event (2:30 start) 

Tuesday 10th December YR, Y1, Y2 Smeds & Smoos ï Warwick Arts Centre 

Wednesday 11th December Year 1/2 Parents KS1 Christmas Play (5pm start) 

Thursday 12th December Y3/4 & Musicians Annual Christmas Music Concert (2pm start) 

Monday 16th December Choir Christmas Concert at Central Hall (Evening) 

Tuesday 17th December Choir Singing at Tesco Cannon Park (1:30pm start) 

Thursday 19th December Whole School Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Dinner Day 

 
Letters sent home this week 
 

Year Group(s) Regarding 

Choir Christmas Concert at Central Hall 

 
Christmas Cards ς Name Lists  
This week, we have had several requests from parents for class lists to help children write cards to their 
friends. We understand that this can be a challenge, particularly for our younger children. On Tuesday next 
week, we will make class lists available ǿƛǘƘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƻƴƭȅΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿƛǎƘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƴŀƳŜ ǘƻ 
be included in this list, please email the school by Monday on admin@cannonpark.coventry.sch.uk 
 
Lost Property 
The colder weather brings in more coats, hats and gloves. Please ensure all clothing is clearly named so we can 
return items back to their owners.  
 
Icy Weather 
This week, Mr Higgs has been busy most mornings gritting the paths around school. If the weather is cold and 
icy in the morning, please do stick to the paths on the school site to ensure everyone arrives to school safely.  
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Celebrating our Learning  
Reception 
Another amazing and busy week for the children in Reception! This week we have been focusing on the story 
ΨYƛƴŘΩ ōȅ !ƭƛǎƻƴ DǊŜŜƴ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ 
kindness from others can make us feel. We created cards and posters to show what we think makes a person 
ƪƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΦ ²Ŝ ŜǾŜƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ΨƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ƧŀǊΩ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ǿŜ ǎŀǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ 
being kind. We are incredibly proud of the children for filling the jar so quickly! In phonics this week, we have 
been focusing on reading and writing words with the sounds we have already learnt. Next week, we will be 
ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƻǳƴŘǎ ΨǳΩ ŀƴŘ ΨǊΩΦ Lƴ ƳŀǘƘǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƛƎŀǘƛƴƎ н5 ǎƘŀǇŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ǘƻ 
describe them in more detail. We have had fun enjoying different activities to help develop our fine and gross 
motor skills. Hammering shapes onto a board with pins and playing football with our fingers were very 
popular! As there have been lots of coughs and colds in Reception this week, we have been talking about how 
important it is to wash our hands and to cover our mouths when coughing. We have shown the children how 
to blow their noses too! This is something that we would greatly appreciate your support with at home to help 
your child become more independent. Thank you! Well done, Reception! Have a wonderful weekend and we 
look forward to another exciting week of learning where we will be focusing on the story The Smeds and The 
Smoos next week. Miss Swain and Miss Roberts  
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Year 1 
What a lovely week we have had in Year 1. Each morning, we have joined together with Year 2 to practise 
the Christmas show, and it is looking and sounding fabulous! We cannot wait for you all to see it in a few 
weeks. In English, we began our new topic inspired by the book Supertato. Overnight, Evil Pea had come 
into our classroom and tied up all the vegetables! Year 1 helped to free them and did some lovely writing 
using a subject and a verb. Next week, we will be practising our capital letters, adjectives and much more! In 
maths, we completed our unit on shape. Year 1 have a good understanding of 2D and 3D shapes and their 
properties. They have even learned to use the vocabulary vertices! Any continued support on distinguishing 
between 2D and 3D shapes will be invaluable. In RE, we explored how some Christians show their values 
through actions such a charity. We learned that it is a very important part of Christianity and explore this 
through the parable of The Sheep and The Goats. To date, we have explored the charitable actions of Sikhs 
(Sewa), Muslims (Zakat) and Christians. Next, we will explore how these compare to our own worldviews. In 
Science, we went on a star hunt during the day. We could only see one in the sky... the Sun! Miss Delargy 
and I were so impressed by how many children already knew that the Sun is a star. We were doing this to 
answer the learning question: Where do the stars go in the daytime? At the beginning of the lesson, we 
gathered initial ideas and possibilities on post-it notes. By the end of the lesson, after we had done some 
scientific research, we learned that one of the post-it notes is true. In history, we reached the penultimate 
lesson of our unit on the Gunpowder Plot. We learned what happened after the Gunpowder Plot and how 
Guy Fawkes was arrested and taken to the Tower of London. We also discovered that the other plotters 
were also arrested, and their punishment was used to deter anyone else from committing treason. There 
was lots of wonderful writing using amazing vocabulary! We look forward to seeing you next week. Have a 
fab weekend! Miss Brett, Miss Delargy, Miss Bullock, Miss French and Miss Dangi 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Year 2 
What another fantastic week in Year 2. Rehearsals for our Christmas play are now in full swing and the 
children are doing really well remembering their lines and cues on stage. This week we have focused on 
adding some moves to the songs and introduced some props for the children to use. Next week, the 
children will start to wear their costumes for our dress rehearsal. A big thank you to everyone who has sent 
in the costumes for their child. If you have not done so yet, please can these be sent in on Monday. In our 
maths lessons, we have been continuing with our theme of shape. This week, the children have been 
focusing on 2D shapes. We looked at counting the sides and vertices found in these shapes. The children 
also had the chance to use the geo- boards to create some 2D shapes of their own which they showed great 
enjoyment with. We looked at lines of symmetry on shapes and used the mirror to help us find out whether 
a shape is symmetrical. 
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In English, we have just started a non-fiction unit in which the class will be writing their own reports about 
pirates. In our phase one lesson, we identified the different features found in a non ς fiction text. After that, 
we started our phase 2 lessons, we looked at statement sentences. We spoke about how statement sentences 
are the most common type of sentence and will tell the reader a fact or idea about a single topic. In 
computing, the children have practised how to take a good photograph. We spoke about how there are three 
things you need to think about when taking a photograph these are:  positing, framing, and making sure that 
the subject is close enough to see what we are taking a photograph of. The children had the opportunity to 
take several different photographs and then review their photos to see if they could improve them in anyway. 
In Geography, the children have been looking at postcodes and spoke about how Coventry and Warwickshire 
use the postcodes starting with a CV. The children enjoyed using the tablets to find different postcodes of 
famous landmarks in and around Coventry. 
Lƴ t{I9Σ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ΩǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎΩ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ 
there is, where it can happen and what we should do if we are bullied, or we see bullying. We spoke about 
how bullying can make a person feel and why we should never deliberately exclude others. 
Well done, Year 2, for another wonderful week. We hope you all have a lovely and restful weekend.  Miss 
Softic and Mrs Akthar 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Year 3 
Another week of exciting learning has flown by in Year 3. As writers, we completed our persuasive texts 
encouraging people to visit Coventry. We wrote interesting facts about the many attractions in our city, and 
used modal verbs and rhetorical questions, to entice the reader. In our maths lessons, we have been learning 
the 4 and 8 times tables. If you would like to help your child at home, please continue to practise the multiples 
and divisions of the 3, 4 and 8 times tables. 
In our PSHE lesson, we learned what hazards are and identified potential hazards in different scenarios. We 
then wrote our top tips to keep safe. As scientists, we had a great afternoon investigating if magnets have the 
same strength. Using a variety of magnets, we monitored the distance from which a paper clip was 
attracted.  The greater the distance the stronger the magnetic strength. We even made a paper clip hover in 
the air using a magnet! In our learning of volcanoes, we discovered why some people choose to live near 
them. Did you know that some people depend on volcanoes for their survival? In our PE lesson, we combined 
our learning of times tables with a game of orienteering. We worked in teams to read the map and navigate 
around the netball court to answer multiplication questions. Wishing you all a lovely, restful weekend. Mrs 
Nagra, Mrs Murphy and Miss Williams 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  


